
CAMP SPRINGS INITIATIVE 

February 16, 2009 

MINUTES 
 

A meeting of the Board of the Camp Springs Initiative was held February 16, 2009 

at St. John Lutheran. Attending were Carolyn Allender, Harriet Arrasmith, Nancy 

Enzweiler, Phillip Garber, Chuck Heilman, Deb Whitacre, Don Wiedeman, Bill White 

and Anna Zinkhon.    
 

Minutes of the last meeting (January 2009) were accepted. 
 

No treasurer’s report was given. 
 

Old Business: Vacant board positions remain unfilled. 
 

New Business: The Chili Cook-off was planned for March 7 at St. John’s from 5-7 

with a Euchre Tournament from 7-9. Judges, prizes, categories, activities and set 

up were discussed. Attendees will be asked to provide their own drinks. CSI will 

provide toppings and bread. Carolyn will shop for grocery items and paper products. 

Chuck Heilman will provide a custom apron and Nancy Enzweiler will purchase a fire 

extinguisher and digestive aids for prizes. 
 

Committee Reports and Discussion 

Trails: Dallas Bray will be contacted this month. Don Wiedeman has compiled a list 

of 50 landowners along the Duke Energy power lines. 
 

Historic Homes: Phil and Peter Enzweiler will construct a flower bed around the Tug 

Fork sign. Betty Daniels is working on an article on the stone houses for the 

magazine Northern Kentucky Heritage. 
 

Public Education and Outreach: Nancy reported that the Camp Springs News will 

come out on March 1. Ideas for distribution were discussed. Don Wiedeman is 

working on an information card about the area. 
 

Preservation of Agricultural Heritage: Quilt meetings continue at Anna Zinkhon’s. 
 

Watershed Protection: The Adopt-A-Highway clean-up is scheduled for March 22, 

with a rain date of April 19. A meeting about ways to improve water quality was 

proposed for the summer.  
 

Camp Springs Day: Don Wiedeman will work on the proposed photo contest and it 

will be advertised in the June issue of the Camp Springs News.  
 

The next meeting will be held on April 20 at 7 p.m. at St. John Lutheran.  

   Respectfully submitted,  Nancy Enzweiler, Secretary 


